Briefing note

PROPOSED TRAFFIC CALMING - TOOTAL DRIVE, SALFORD 6.

Proposed measures consist of the introduction of speed cushions at two locations and 2 plateaus at the junctions of Tootal Drive/Wentworth Avenue and Tootal Drive/Normanton Avenue. To complement these measures it is also proposed to introduce 20mph speed limit. The scheme proposal is shown on attached plan.
The proposal has been put forward to reduce the speed of vehicles traveling along Tootal Drive, not as a casualty reduction scheme. 

Traffic Management approved on 29 November 2006.

Consultation with residents from 13/12/06 to 15/01/07. The results of the consultation as follows: -  

The number of consultation documents distributed     =   198

The total number of return slips received                    =     41 (21%)

The number of slips in favour                                      =    36  (88%)     

The number of slips not in favour                                =     5  (12%)

The residents who were not in favour of the scheme gave following reasons and brief comments have been made against each one.

· Wentworth Avenue will be used as a short cut –  Considering the nature of the road layout in the area motorists who use Wentworth Avenue to avoid a speed table and a set of cushions on Tootal Drive will gain very little advantage, and therefore it is unlikely there will be a detrimental impact on current traffic flows on Wentworth Avenue.

· Waste of taxpayers money – It has been received as a road safety priority directly from the area Community Committee. Reduced speeds on residential streets will improve safety, particularly for vulnerable road users.
· Not known of any collisions only make a better obstacle course for joy riders – The proposal has been put forward to reduce the speed of vehicles travelling along Tootal Drive, not as a collision reduction scheme. The problem of joy riders needs to be dealt by the anti-social behaviour unit and the police.

As noted above the majority (88%) of those residents that responded are in favour of the scheme and the comments against should be assessed against the likely benefits such as reduced vehicle speeds, which will create a safer environment for local residents.

Estimated cost for the scheme is in the region of £58k, excluding design & supervision fees. 

Community Committee approval be given to proceed with the scheme.
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